
    PACT MEETING  
        TUESDAY 31st JANUARY 2017 
  CASTLE ROOM – OLD CHURCH ROOMS 
 
Those attending: PCSO Hywel Arkontopoulos (Chairman), Cllr Rod McKerlich, and eight 
members of the community 
 
HA provided details of crimes committee in the area during December and January: 
   8 burglaries – Pughs 6, Radyr Comp 1 and R Golf Club 1 
   2 Theft and handling 
   3 Missing persons – teenagers 
   9.Anti Social Behaviour (7 regarding one person) 
    
   3 Parking offences 
 
HA informed the meeting that PC Helen Abdullahi now covers the region.  PCSO Richard 
Davies along with Hywel. 
HA reported that the homeless male is now in custody in breach of a court order. 
There has been an increase in parking patrols by the police around the schools. 
 
Cll RMc informed the meeting that Gelynis bridge is being refurbished and will be closed 
for 3 weeks.  The new car park at Radyr Station will hold 171 cars.  There is a new 
pedestrian crossing being planned for de Clare Drive.  New LED street lighting will replace 
lamps throughout the village.   
Age Concern are looking for volunteers to assist in monitoring older people living on their 
own.  Park Road is being proposed as a 20 mph zone.  Radyr Primary School has been 
approved as a two stream entry and extra classrooms are being provided. 
Dog fouling is still a problem and extra bins are being installed in the most vulnerable 
areas.    
The pelican crossing at Station Road is to be re-timed to allow longer period for 
pedestrians to cross. 
Speed of traffic on Heol Isaf is still an issue and the crossing at Min y Coed is being re 
assessed.  10 drivers were warned regarding speed in excess of 30 mph along this stretch. 
A speed assessment has been made on Windsor Crescent resulting in an average of 15 
mph.  Cars are parking in Station Road for longer than 1 hour.  HA will drop a letter in to 
all the shops to ensure that staff are not parking there. 
There was an incident at Ty Gwyn Farm with an intruder attempting to access the house. 
 
   Bullet points for the next meeting 
    Parking 
    Speed of traffic 
Further speed assessments will be carried out along Heol Isaff during the next period. 
The next meeting will be held at the OCR in March.  Notification will be made on the 
website – www.radyr.org.uk 
 
 

http://www.radyr.org.uk/


 
 
 
 


